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The play òDrovers Roadó began with the cast and audience on the 

village green, before moving into the village hall. The cast 

included children and adults from Husthwaite and surrounding 

villagesð a real community piece of theatre. More pictures and an 

article are on page 23 and following.              Photo: Richard Wood  
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Husthwaite Newsletter is jointly funded by the Parish Council, 

Orchards Of Husthwaite, advertisers  and local sponsors  

EDITOR: Jan Coulthard 

Please send articles for the DECEMBER/JANUARY edition to me  by 

20th November (this is the final date!) via email:

(jancoulthard@hotmail.co.uk) or by post to Aletheia House, High 

Street, Husthwaite YO61 4PX or tel. 01347 868130.  

Comments and articles are always welcome. Local businesses can  advertise in this Newsletter. Local 

sponsorship  for the Newsletter would be welcome! Friends and family at home and abroad can 

receive this Newsletter if they have email and can download a pdf file. Let me know their email 

address and I will put them on the list! We now have many readers and contributors at home and 

abroad. The Newsletter is also available on the village website at husthwaitevillage.com  

Dates for your Diary  

3 Oct 7.0 pm Jeromes at Village Hall  

7 Oct 7.30pm North Country Theatre:òA Month in the Countryó VH 

9 Oct 7.30pm Gardening Club talk in VH  

11 Oct  6.30pm for 7 Harvest Ho Down in VH  

15 Oct  7.30pm Film Club in VH  

16 Oct Quiz Night in VH from 7.00pm  

18 Oct 9 -11am Table Top Sale in VH  

22 Oct   Coxwold Faucenberg Inn    Performance see pg 6  

9 Nov 10am Remembrance Service St Nicholas Church  

          11am Wreath - laying  at War Memorial Husthwaite  

9 Nov Quiz Night in VH  7pm  

11 Nov Christmas Shoebox packing at Chapel from 9.30am  

13 Nov  7.30pm Gardening Club in VH  

16 Nov 4.30pm Film of Drovers Road in VH  

19 Nov  7.30 pm Film Club in VH  

30 Nov 11ñ3pm Village Market at Husthwaite VH  

5 Dec 1.30 pm Husthwaite School Christmas Fair  

11 Dec 7.30pm  Gardening Club in VH  

16 Dec Carol singing in Husthwaite starts at The Green at 5pm  

For other regular weekly and monthly Village Hall events see page 10  
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 Rare Moth Find 
 

As a moth trapper and recorder I was 

interested to see a moth I did not recognise 

escape from the short mat bowling carpet as 

it was unrolled when playing bowls on 

Monday (28th July).  I managed to catch it 

and took it home in a pot at the end of the 

night.  

With the help of several books and my 

partner Keith, who also has the same hobby, 

we eventually managed to identify it.  

This is apparently a Large Tabby (Aglossa pinguinalis) which has only been 

recorded twice before in this North East Yorkshire recording area - once in 

1883 and once in 1964 so a very interesting find.  See attached photo.  It 

was later released unharmed.   

June Baker  

INVICTUS SPIRIT 

I am and I can  

No room for fear and pain  

Victory is the task ahead  

 In battle once again  

Conquering pain and weariness  

Team spirit wins their goal  

Unbowed by wartorn bodies  

Still captains of their soul  

 

Brenda Board wrote this poem after being touched and inspired by the Invictus 

Games, which were for wounded soldiers from around the world.  
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CHRISTMAS  SHOEBOXES 
 

The time is fast approaching for the packing of this year's shoeboxes. The packing day will be 

TUESDAY 11th NOVEMBER, in the Methodist Chapel, from 9.30a.m. Some of you have already 

been knitting and shopping in readiness, but in case you are just about to start, here is the 

comprehensive list of gifts we are able to send:  

All gifts should be new.  

 

TOYS - dolls, toy trucks, stuffed animals (must have CE label), harmonicas, yo -yos, skipping 

ropes, balls, small puzzles.  

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES - pens, pencils, sharpeners, crayons, felt pens, stamps and ink pad 

sets,writing pads or notebooks and paper, solar calculators, colouring and picture books.  

HYGIENE ITEMS - toothpaste and toothbrushes, bar of wrapped soap, comb, hairbrush, flannel.  

 

OTHER ITEMS - hat, cap, gloves, scarf, sunglasses, hair accessories, jewellery set,wind up 

torch,wrapped sweets ( sell by date must be at least March of the following year).  

You can also include a note or greetings card and a photo of yourself or your family.  

 

DO NOT INCLUDE -  used or damaged items, war related items, chocolate or any other food 

items, liquids or lotions, anything of a political, racial or religious nature, marbles or any glass 

items, clothing other than that listed above.  

 

We need to send £3 per box to cover shipping and distribution costs, so if you can provide this 

or part of this, donations will be very welcome.  

 

If you haven't been involved in this venture before, do come along and help the   'regulars'. It's 

always a happy, busy morning and then the helpers take the boxes to the drop -off point before 

relaxing over lunch at the   Thirsk Garden Centre. 

 

We look forward to another good year, sharing what we have with those whose box will be the 

only Christmas present they receive.  

 

If you have any questions or would like 

further information, please ring either 

Bunny Wentworth (868377) or Linda 

Davison (868449)  
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  THE FAUCONBERG ARMS  

COXWOLD  

Open All Day Every Day  

For a Pint of Beer to a Pot of Tea ~ Breakfast, Luncheon & Dinner  

OCTOBER 

Wednesday October 22 nd  

ROBERT LLOYD PARRY 

 Performs  

M. R. James Ghost Stories:  

òOh Whistleó & òIõll come to you, my ladó. 

Winner of the Dracula Society Hamilton Deane 

Award 2007  

 

Take a look at Robert Lloyd Parry web site on  

Nunkie Productions  

Tickets £8 & £10  

 

 

NOVEMBER 
The Olives are ready so off to Italy for the Olive season.  

BUT the Fauconberg is open as usual for food & drinks!  

 

www.fauconbergarms.com      Telephone: 868214  

 

http://www.fauconbergarms.com/
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Parish Council News 

 

Members of the Parish Council recently met with Kevin Baker, design consultant, 

and Caroline Patmore, our District/County Councillor to discuss the recent 

consultation on a residential development south of Prospect Cottages.  

We can confirm that Mr Baker is acting on behalf of the land owner by 

distributing the Community Consultation in an effort to ascertain public opinion 

on the proposed development. He is not the actual developer, his role is simply 

to consult on the proposal to build 20 houses on the site and assess its suitability 

in terms of access, geology and ecology. The details on his flyer of the site layout 

and housing mix etc. were merely there in order to prompt people to give these 

matters some thought.  

 Mr Baker assured the Parish Council that all comments received from 

parishioners would be taken into consideration before the scheme progresses to 

the next stage. Therefore, at present, there is nothing further to report.  

 We had a fantastic response to our own plea for your reactions to the proposal 

and therefore are confident that we can accurately reflect the views of the 

village in future discussions. We are in ongoing communication with the Planning 

department and the landownerõs representative and, rest assured, when we 

receive any new details regarding the proposed development we will inform you 

immediately.  

Barnaby Smith  

 

CAROL SINGING AROUND  THE VILLAGE  

ON TUESDAY,  DECEMBER 16th    

This year's annual carol singing will begin at the 

Green at 5pm under the direction of  David Pike.  

Please note we are starting at an earlier time.  

Once again we will be supporting children's 

charities and would appreciate your enthusiastic 

vocal participation.  

 

For more details: -   David Pike 868560, Sue Leverton 868439, Linda Davison 

868449   
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 Our New Rural Dean 

The Revd. Liz Hassall, Rector of Husthwaite, has 

been commissioned as Rural Dean of Easingwold 

Deanery in succession to the Revd.Canon John 

Harrison, who has retired. At a Commissioning 

Service held at St.Nicholas Church on the !0th 

September, Liz Hassall was formally appointed 

to her new role by the Bishop of Selby, The Rt. 

Revd. Dr. John Thomson. 

  

We wish Liz every success in this new and 

demanding job which will be in addition to her 

normal duties at Husthwaite and six other 

parishes. 

 Gerald Crane  

     Harvest Ho Down  

  

 Saturday 11th.October  

  

 Husthwaite Village Hall  

  

                        6.30pm for 7.00 Supper 

After a break last year whilst the new village hall was being 

built, Husthwaite is holding its annual HARVEST HO DOWN - 

harvest supper, followed by country dancing, led by Brian 

Watt.  All proceeds to   CANDLELIGHTERS - the Leeds 

Childrenõs Cancer Charity. 

TICKETS from Sue Leverton, Tel. 868 439, or the Village 

Shop.   Adults £6.50, under Sixteens £2.50.  
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Husthwaite Market 11am to 

3pm 

Sunday 30th  November .  Great 

opportunity to get those unique 

gifts. The Apple Tree Café will  

be serving delicious homemade 

Harvest Ho- down  

Saturday 11 th  October, 7pm.  

All ages welcome! Bar open 

& Food.  Music & dancing 

called by Brian Watt.  

North Country Theatre presents:  Two men, an artist and 

archaeologist recently released from the horrors of the 

trenches find themselves working side by side in a North 

Yorkshire village. They uncover a village mystery and the 

healing power of a month in the country.  

Tuesday 7 th  October at 7pm.  Tickets £9 from the Village 

Shop or contact 868130. 
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Husthwaite Village Hall AGM 
The AGM of the village hall committee will be held on Monday the 13 th of 
October at 7.00pm. This will follow the usual format including the Chairmanõs 
report, the Treasurerõs report and the election of trustees. As a small 
incentive to come along we will have drinks and nibbles on offer after the 

meeting has closed. 

 

With the new village hall now up and running since January this is an 
important phase of development for the hall as a community centre. Itõs 
always good to get fresh faces and fresh thinking involved to make sure that 
we get the maximum benefit for our community. The committee is keen to 
continually evolve the membership of the trustees and this year two of the 
existing committee, Will Mowatt and Malcolm French, have decided to stand 
down. There is lots of scope to get involved in the village hall either on the 
committee or part of the wider support team. If you are interested in getting 
involved please have a chat with one of the current committee members or 

come along to the AGM and catch us then.                      Will Mowatt  

y  
Zumba classes with Elaine have started again at 

Husthwaite Village Hall on a Thursdays 9.15-10.15.   

Come along for a very relaxed and fun approach to exer-

cise ï itôs part dance, part aerobics with some great music 

ï and it really is suitable for everyone as you can ózumbaô 

at the level that suits you.   

 

£5 per session.  No need to book. For more info contact 

elainegf@btinternet.com or call 07949874802 or call 

Sarah Aspinall on 868155. 

mailto:elainegf@btinternet.com
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Village Remembrance 2014  

This special year's service of Remembrance,   

uniting as usual the Chapel, St Nicholas' Church 

and the Parish Council (that is, all of us, ) will 

take place at the church at 10am on 9th          

November, with the Silence and the Wreath -laying 

at the War Memorial at 11am.  

If you wish to attend the Silence only, you will be 

most welcome, at the Memorial facing the Village Green at approx. 10.50am and  

afterwards for refreshments in the church.  

Jill Galloway (on behalf of the service planners)  

Who do you think they were? 

I have spent the last few months gathering information on some of the 121 men 

commemorated on the Husthwaite War Memorial and Roll of Honour in Husthwaite 

church, who enlisted in the Armed Forces to serve in the 1914-1918 War.  

Unfortunately, there are many unanswered questions and many young men that I have 

been unable to track down ï for example: 

Was P Ghyll actually P Guyll who lived in Carlton Husthwaite in1911 and left two little 

sons behind when he went off to war? 

Who were F Beech and W Beech? Were they brothers or maybe father and son?  

 However there are one or two fascinating stories including: 

A soldier returning with a óDisordered Action of the Heartô who received the Silver War 

Badge. The medal was not only an honour, but had a practical purpose to ensure 

that the soldiers discharged through wounds or illness were not presented with a 

white feather, a symbol of cowardice often handed out by women. Sadly, his son 

was killed in the war; 

A young woman from Carlton Husthwaite working in a munitions factory in Leeds 

where many of the women turned yellow because of the chemicals they were 

dealing with and were known as ócanariesô; 

The Ladies War Working Group, which raised money by organising a Whist Drive in 

the School Rooms, followed by dancing, which lasted until 3 am!   

The boy who spent over 5 years at an industrial school (Industrial schools were meant 

to solve the problems of juvenile delinquency by removing poor and neglected 

children from their home environment to a boarding school), who went on to be 

awarded the Distinguished Conduct Medal.  

I now have the task of writing this up for publication by the History Society. 

Margaret Hewitson 
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October 15 th  ð The Monuments Men  

An all -star cast. Based on the true story of the 

greatest treasure hunt in history, The Monuments 

Men is an action drama focusing on an unlikely World 

War II platoon going into Germany to rescue artistic 

masterpieces from Nazi thieves and returning them to 

their rightful owners. An impossible mission: seven 

museum directors, curators, and art historians, all 

more familiar with Michelangelo than Hitler ï how can 

they possibly hope to succeed? But as the 

Monuments Men, as they were called, found 

themselves in a race against time to avoid the 

destruction of 1000 years of culture, they would risk 

their lives to protect and defend mankind's greatest 

works of Art.  

November 19 th  ð Oh What A Lovely War  

To commemorate the 100 th  anniversary of WW1, A 

movie based on a stage musical of the same name, 

portraying the "Game of War" and focusing mainly on 

the members of one family who go off to war. Much 

of the action in the movie revolves around the words 

of the marching songs of the soldiers, and many 

scenes portray some of the more famous (and 

infamous) incidents of the war, including the 

assassination of Duke Ferdinand and the Christmas 

meeting between British and German soldiers in no -

mans - land.  

Although a musical, a poignant reminder of the 

impact of war.  

Film Club takes place in Husthwaite Village Hall the 3 rd      

Wednesday of the month on our NEW Mega Size Screen. Film 

Starts at 7.30pm, bar open from 7pm.  



14 

At The Village Hall 

To launch our Autumn season, here is a night at 

Husthwaite Village Hall not to be missed. 

Come and meet friends, hear some great music, 

have a dance or just sit back and relax with a drink. 

Jeromes are a six piece band from York who love 

what they do and enjoy nothing more than to share 

it with their regular audiences in York and 

beyond.   Their musical experience goes far and 

wide and is reflected in their eclectic set: blues, 

jazz, soul, funk, ska and swing. This is music to 

warm your heart, lift your soul and move your 

body.   And if that doesn't get you on your feet then 

Atul's World Music disco will surely energise and 

inspire you to the dance floor! 

Tickets Ã8 adult, Ã5 under 18õs on sale from Gila 

or any member of the village hall committee. 

For more information on Jeromes visit 

www.jeromes.org.uk  

HUSTHWAITE AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB MEETINGS 

2014/2015  

Everyone is most welcome to become a member of this friendly, 

fun and knowledgeable Gardening Club.  You can join us anytime 

throughout the year at Husthwaite Village Hall !  

Our friendly and informal meetings take place the second Thursday of 

every month from September till April.  We go on exciting outings to 

see magnificent gardens during May, June and July.  

The Gardening Club Committee members invite you to come along 

with friends or relations to our second meeting on Thursday 9 th  October at 7:30 pm.  Chris Cox 

presents to us: òClematis Galoreó!   

The Gardening Club Committee members  also invite you to come along with friends/relations to 

a presentation by Richard Benwell on: òChristmas Wreathsó Thursday 13 th  Nov. at 7:30 pm.  

Make a note in your diaries for the December talk:   

òExperience Trekking Through the Highest South American Jungleó on Dec. 11th  at 7:30 pm .   

OUR CHRISTMAS DINNER IS ON 20TH NOVEMBER AT THE WHITE SWAN 

The Clubõs Membership comes together with a fantastic itinerary #/6%2).' 4(% 7(/,% 9%!2ȭ3 

EVENTS FOR YOU TO ENJOY !    The yearly subscription fee per person is only £7.00 which includes  

refreshments. At every meeting, you have a chance of winning the most useful and desirable gar-

den prize for just £1.00  per Raffle Ticket.   


